CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

AUGUST 16, 2017
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of July 11, 2017 Council meeting.
· August accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - July
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Approval for Commercial Greenhouse in Residential Zone
· OLCC License Renewals

Unfinished Business
New Business
Council/Committee Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AUGUST 16, 2017
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the August 16, 2017 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones Bedolla, Lisa Whited, Ken Bain, Don Adcock and Connie Pound Lewis. Council member John Shurtleff was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Brandon Fry. 

Citizens present: Sandy Wood and Holly Gustafson. Planning Director Richard Howe was also present.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayor’s Report

Citation Issued
Mayor Brown stated that a citation was issued to a citizen recently for a dog violation and for an unlicensed ATV. Enforcement Officer Shawn Wood issued the citation.
Employee Salary Reviews
At the July Council meeting, following City Recorder Valerie Russell’s annual review, the Council agreed to give the employees a 5% increase in salary.  The Council did not vote on the increase at the July meeting so the item is being brought back to the table for a vote.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to give the employees a 5% increase in wages at the time of their annual review. Councilor Bain seconded the motion. Councilor Pound-Lewis abstained from voting because she was not present at the July meeting. The motion was approved by majority consent.


Power Outages

In the September Newsletter, the residents of Haines will be asked to stop yard irrigating or any use of large quantities of water in the event of a power outage. During a power outage, the only water that is being pumped into the system is from Well #1 which does not produce enough water to satisfy the demand. 
Agenda Item No. 2– Consent Agenda
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works Reports

City Recorder


ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant was submitted. After calculating the cost of the project there was $4,000 of unbudgeted funds.  Graveling three blocks of Robert Street between Second Street and Fifth Street was added to the project. The City will probably not be a recipient of the grant this year since the City received an ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant recently.

Union Pacific Railroad Grant
The Union Pacific Railroad has available grants in the amount of $2,500 to $25,000 which could be enough to rebuild the bandstand. The next grant application period begins in April of 2018. The CIS Insurance company is not having an incentive program this year so the City may have to pay to have the mine tunnel in the park removed. Other options for grants to remove the tunnel will be researched.


Water Compliance Project SDWRLF Loan
The State Drinking Water Revolving Loan Fund application has been submitted and the Agency is requesting a Capacity Assessment Summary to be completed. Bill Goss from the Oregon Health Authority is going to come to Haines and help complete the assessment. 

Solar Eclipse
Timothy Bishop from Base Camp Baker provided the City with 150 pairs of Eclipse Glasses. The Baker Vision Clinic is advising people to not use welding helmets to view the eclipse.
Public Works

Power Outage
Public Works Brandon Fry asked the Council to spread the word to citizens to turn off sprinklers and irrigation if there is a power outage for over 15 minutes. The recent power outage was caused by a transformer blowing on a pole which caused a fire on the ground. The fire was put out by individuals that witnessed the fire, but if the fire had increased in size the lack of water could have been disastrous. 

Vandalism in South Park
Sixteen sprinkler heads were pried off and broken which cost the City approximately $300.00 in parts plus the labor to make the repairs. A police report was filed.

Agenda Item No. 4 – Administrative Matters

Approval for Commercial Greenhouse in Residential Zone
Planning Director Richard Howe addressed the Council concerning a request from Tammy Dowell to place a commercial greenhouse in a residential Zone on Anderson Street. There will not be a retail business at this location, the greenhouse will be used to start tropical plants that will be sold at her store Baker Botanicals that is located in Baker City. The Planning Commission is recommending that the request be approved by the City Council which is a requirement of the current Haines Planning and Zoning Ordinance.
Councilor Bain made a motion to approve Tammy Dowell’s request to place a commercial greenhouse in a residential zone. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
OLCC License Renewals
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the OLCC licenses renewals need to be approved by the Council. The licenses include; two for the Frontier Restaurant and Saloon, one for on premises sales and one for off premises sales, the Haines Sell-Rite for off premises sales and the Haines Steak House for on premises sales.

Councilor Whited declared that there was a conflict of interest due to the fact that she is one of the OLCC license holders and removed herself from the Council.

Councilor Adcock made a motion to approve all the existing OLCC licenses. Councilor Bain seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 5 – Unfinished Business

Baker Sanitary Disposal of Waste
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that he had contacted Brent Freese, from Baker Sanitary concerning their request to dispose of waste from chemical toilets and septic tanks at the Haines sewer lift station. OAWU representative, Hans Schroder had cautioned the City not to allow anything with formaldehyde to enter the sewer system. Brent Freese researched what chemicals are used in the chemical toilets and all that they use is a blue water deodorizer. The agreement could include a requirement for regular testing and the option to limit the amount of waste disposed of into the system. 

Council agreed to inquire into how much Baker Sanitary would be willing to pay considering Baker City charges $0.19 per gallon to dispose of waste. The consensus was to accept approximately $0.15 per gallon.
Agenda Item No. 6 – Council Reports


Solar Eclipse

Councilor Bain stated that the Haines Stampede Rodeo was having a benefit roping Saturday and Sunday for the Eclipse weekend. There will be 160 team ropers competing. 
Agenda Item No. 7 – Public Comments

Holly Gustafson Right of Way Request
Holly Gustafson made a request to utilize the undeveloped/unmaintained north end of Cole Street that adjoins her property to the east for horse pasture. A temporary electric fence would be built that could easily be removed after grazing. 
Councilor Adcock stipulated that it could not be overgrazed. 

Councilor Bain made a motion to allow Holly Gustafson to utilize the undeveloped/unmaintained Cole Street right of way that adjoins her property. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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